For Immediate Release R-455

Tuesday, October 17, 1939

U. S. DEPARTHIFNT OF LABOR
WAGE AND HOUR DIVISION
Washingten

IIESSENGER WAGE HIEARING CANCELLED

The Postal Telegreph Landline System having withdrawn its application
for permission to employ messengers at wages less than the 30 cent an hour
mininum which becomes effective under the Fair Labor Standards Act October 24,
1939, Paul Sifton, Deputy Administrator of the Wage and Hour Division, U. S.
Department of Labor, today cancelled (Federal Register October 18, 1939) the
hearing scheduled on the application. The hearing was to be held before
General Counsel George A. McNulty at the Bar Association Building, 42 Vest
44th Street, New York City, 10:00 A.l., October 20. Mr. Sifton's action is
without prejudice against any person filing another application under Section

14 for permission to employ messengers at less than the ninimum.
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